
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

The County Commission of Jefferson County will hold a Public Hearing on
Thursday, March 30, 2017, at 7:30 p.m. in the County Commission meeting room
located at the Old Charles Town Library, 200 East Washington Street, Charles
Town, WV 25414.

The purpose of the hearing is to receive public input on the proposed Policy
on Vested Property Rights including the following language:

 - The validity of any subdivision plan or plat that was valid and outstanding
as of January 1, 2010 and had received preliminary approval by the Planning
Commission prior to March 1, 2010 shall be extended from July 1, 2017 until July
1, 2020.  Any other plan or permit associated with the subdivision or land
development plan or plat shall also be extended for the same period.

 - The requirements for the vesting of property rights contained in an
ordinance enacted pursuant to WV Code §8A-4-2 that required the performance
of any action within a certain time period for any subdivision for land
development plan or plat that was valid and outstanding as of January 1, 2010
and had received preliminary approval by the Planning Commission prior to March
1, 2010 shall be extended from July 1, 2017 until July 1, 2020.  This provision
would apply to all special and conditional use permits or any other agreement or
zoning action.

- Any plat affected by this extension shall conform to the Stormwater
Requirements of the most current regulations in effect at the time when the plat
or plan is submitted for approval.

Anyone wishing to provide written or oral comment may do so at this
meeting or send comments to info@jeffersoncountywv.org.

No decisions will be made at this meeting.

By Order of The County
Commission of Jefferson County

Peter Onoszko, President

mailto:info@jeffersoncountywv.org.

